CLRC Finance Committee 

May 15, 2008
CLRC/Via Conference Call
2:00 p.m.
Present: Mary Lou Caskey (Mid York Library System); Maureen Kays (Bond, Schoeneck & King); Jeff Wooldridge (Mid-York Library System); Pat Skelly (Oneida/Herkimer BOCES SLS); Courtney Lee (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC), liaison.

Excused:  Tom French (SU Barclay Law Library)
Mary Lou Caskey called the meeting to order at 2:06 p.m. 

1.
Minutes of the April 22, 2008 Finance Committee Meeting

The minutes were approved as written.  Moved (Jeff Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.

2.
Check & Deposit Register ending April 30, 2008
The Committee reviewed the Register for month-end April 30, 2008 and asked the following questions:

· Why are there so many transfers to HSBC?
· CLRC only transfers funds from its money market fund to checking when necessary in order to maximize interest. The register also shows the transfers made when CLRC pays its credit card bills online.  
· What is the payment to GE?

· It is the Council’s copier lease.

There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Jeff Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.

3. The CLRC & Grant Financial Reports ending April 30, 2008
The Committee reviewed the Financial Reports ending April 30, 2008:

· Operating Income:  

· Penelope, Nancy and Courtney met on May 15 to discuss the RBDB variances, and resolved them.
· The personnel expense is under budget because the administrative assistant position was not filled until September 2007.
· Delivery is under budget because of under-activity.
· The OCLC virtual reference costs are offset by billings to participants; an additional expense will be incurred for promotional materials.  These materials were promised as part of the set-up fee.

· Computer upgrades:  these funds will be used to upgrade CLRC’s contact management database.

· Equipment:  funds will be spent by the end of the fiscal year.
· Grants:

· There has been minimal activity on the grants since the previous Finance Committee meeting.
· The committee discussed the RBDB variances and Courtney explained that the funds are to be spent on workshops and equipment.

There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the April 30, 2008 Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and approved unanimously.

4. Old Business 

· PayPal/HSBC
· Penelope explained that she was still waiting to receive a proposal from HSBC.  While she wants to have the credit card facility in place by the end of the fiscal year, she would prefer to wait for the HSBC proposal to compare it with PayPal.

· DHP Program

· In April, the Executive Committee voted to remove all subsidies and benefits from the part-time DHP position, returning it to grant funding only.  The Finance Committee, after discussion, agreed to support the Executive Committee’s decision.
· Preliminary Budget 2008-2009

· Penelope explained the revisions to the budget, and explained that the changes to the DHP position are now reflected in the budget.  The committee recommended that the budget be sent to Board to approval.  Moved (Maureen Kays)/S/Approved unanimously.
7. New Business

· 2008 Audit
· Courtney sent an RFP has been sent to four potential auditors for the 2008 audit.  The deadline for proposals is May 30, 2008.
Meeting adjourned at 3:20 p.m.
Next Meeting:  August 14, 2008 at 2:00 p.m. at CLRC.
Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein

Executive Director
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